Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

> February 14, 1984 Town Hall

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. Present were all board members, B. Isgrigg, J. Gibson, G. Getrost, V.J. Miller, T. Richardson, M. Powell, P. Buche, D. Jackson, Mike Spire, and Chris McGehee.

Mike Spire and Chris McGehee, representing developers of property on Featheringill Road, proposed to the board that they install a water line and collect the tap in fee to recover their debt. Isgrigg informed the board that the water company can refund the amount of the water rate which is to retire the debt, but must collect for cost of the water and setting meters. After some discussion the Board offered to allow the developers to install the water line, but the water company must collect the tap in fees with no reimbursement to the developers. McGehee and Spire said they would check with other property owners.

Getrost informed the Board of a bad leak on the water line.

Gibson presented a list of water bill adjustments for the Boards consideration. The Board approved all of the adjustments.

Isgrigg suggested that a portion of the tap in fee could be refunded to the developers for installing a water line.

Gibson presented a proposal to purchase the office telephones. The cost for phone rental is \$502.80 per year. The phones can be purchased for \$796.32. This price is for two phones. Ron Lamb moved we buy two phones from Indiana Bell. Jack Sprigler seconded. The motion carried.

A discussion was held concerning people who move leaving an unpaid water bill. It was suggested that the property owner be held responsible.

There being no further business coming before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Claire N. Miller

Elaine N. Miller

Clerk-Treasurer

H. A. Spears

President